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TOWN OF PRINCETON
Facilities Planning Committee

June 24, 2015

Meeting Minutes
Agenda
Elect Chairman and secretary

Review the charge from the Board of Selectmen

Establish goals and next steps

Other Business

In attendance:  Phil Mighdoll, Steve Mirick, Chris Conway, Beth Mellor, Lisa Drexhage, Susan Shanahan.  Absent: Joyce Anderson

Discussion:

· Meeting opened 7PM
· Members introduced themselves and their backgrounds

· It was noted that Joyce Anderson has resigned for personal reasons.  This information will be brought to the Town Administrator and Selectboard for their action. Possible consideration should be made for a replacement member from the Historical Commission.
· Future meeting dates were reviewed and are documented here.  All meetings listed will be held at 7PM at the Annex

· July 15

· August 29

· August 5

· August  19

·  Board Chairman and Secretary were elected unanimously by the members.  

· Chairman – Phil Mighdoll, Secretary – Sue  Shanahan
· Committee charge was reviewed and draft proposals and work-plans presented for discussion by Phil Mighdoll and Steve Mirick (attached)

· Initial discussion focused on safety issues being addressed as a first priority.  Concerns raised regarding the lack of alarm call-out annunciator system from the buildings in the Town Hall complex (Bagg Hall, Annex, Public Safety).  This was determined to be a high priority and should be addressed as part of initial work.   Much discussion on this topic took place.  It was suggested that informally a fire alarm engineer be asked to visit an upcoming meeting to discuss, with follow up letter to Selectboard recommending a system test and recommendation for next steps regarding safety.  There is a local engineer that Phil Mighdoll will approach.  Recommendation to Selecboard will be tabled until after this discussion.

· Discussion returned  to the Committee Charge as presented by Selectboard:  Initial items for workplan included assessment and recommendation on library heating system and Bagg Hall water/leakage issues.

Library Heating:

· Friends of the Library have agreed to pay an engineer to do heating system evaluation and provide report for recommended next step

· Service contracts – there is not currently one company/contract for the town.  Buildings are serviced by Ace Temperature and Hutalla Heating. Committee believes a single company should be established, with this business going out for bid.  
· Committee unanimously recommends that a letter be sent to Selectboard recommending that a heating company be hired (Ace or Hutalla) to do a heating system testing, assessment, and make recommendations for future service and maintenance.  This would cover Bagg Hall and Library.  Phil MIghdoll and Steve Mirick will draft this letter on behalf of the committee (attached).  Steve will also speak with Friends of the Library about this plan.   

Bagg Hall Water Infiltration:
· Much discussion regarding chimney and integrity of exterior masonry.  Suggested a masonry restoration person look at the building envelope and do a structural review of the sidewalls and chimney.  Chris Conway has contacts in masonry business

· Roof should also be assessed as part of the water infiltration issue.  Steve Mirick has contacts in commercial/slate roofing business.

· 3 Bagg Hall issues should be priority:  safety, heating, and building envelope

· Question asked regarding procurement law guidelines regarding competitive bidding and threshold numbers.  Town Administrator  should be consulted.
· Town Hall Upton project was referenced.  Members were encouraged to review the project information shared by Joyce Anderson.  Steve Mirick has contacts on that project that may be able to provide share some information.  We may wish to invite to a future meeting.

· Bagg Hall work:  what can be done now to solve critical maintenance issues that won’t be wasted/duplicated work later?  This short term work needs to be done now, while longer-term study of building useage/needs assessment takes place.  What is the scope of work financially?    It was determined that some assessment needs to be done now and that a structural engineer should be hired to do an assessment of Bagg Hall.  This will be included in the letter to selectboard to be drafted by Phil Mighdoll and Steve Mirick. (attached)

· It was recommended that focus remain on Bagg Hall initially so these building-critical immediate issues can be assessed and addressed.  Committee agreed that next meeting should include a tour of Bagg Hall, with focus on the building’s structural issues and the water leakage on the second floor.  Phil Connors has agreed to give a tour at the next meeting July 15th at 7PM.  Phil attended the meeting and provided input on building heating systems and fire alarm systems.  He also provided his insight on the slate roof history and issues at Bagg Hall

· Meeting adjourned at 9:08PM
Attachment 1:  Draft workplan presented by Phil Mighdoll
FACILITIES PLANNING COMMITTEE

Preliminary Work Plan
June 17, 2015

1. Critical near-term issues:

· Is there a near-term fire safety alarm issue?

· Water infiltration in Bagg Hall and Library heating system

2. Read, review and evaluate the architects’ recommendations

· Individual comments and observations

· Committee meeting(s)

· Summarize

3. Review and evaluate current and long term space needs

· Departmental meetings

· Survey, Charrette

· Quantify space requirements and unique facilities

· Master spreadsheet deliverable

BOS Progress Review - I

4. Develop alternative occupancy scenarios, for example:

· Bagg Hall as a cultural/meeting center

· Princeton Center as an administrative center (town administrator, police, etc.)

· Review neighboring towns

5. Develop preliminary cost and construction time estimates for each scenario

· Renovation, replacement, or additions

· Develop recommendation for temporary space requirements a/r

6. Draft BOS recommendations

BOS Progress Review - II

7. Document and present – public hearing

Attachment 2:  Workplan proposed by Steve Mirick
FROM:
Stephen G. Mirick

TO:
Members of the Committee

SUBJECT:
Suggested Approach and Priorities

DATE:
19 June 2015

The Charge to the Committee from the Board of Selectmen is rather specific as to our expected activities and goals. 
In essence they have instructed us to review the HTK report; analyze the conclusions; formulate a list of priorities; make recommendations on how best to address the specific issues noted in the HTK report; and to prepare a master plan tailored to meet the short and longer term needs of the Town.
The two most significant areas of concern are Bagg Hall (and the surrounding buildings) and the Princeton Center. Of lesser concern are the conditions of the Goodnow Library, Annex, Public Safety Building, and the East Princeton Fire Station (Station 2).
After taking a look at the HTK report I suggest the following:
1. Address the lesser issues (please pardon my reference to “lesser”, as all of the issues are important, I just cannot think of another, more appropriate word) first such as the library, Annex and Station 2. By getting these out of the way early on, we can then focus on Bagg Hall and the Princeton Center.
2. There are 6 members of the Committee. Suggest that we assign one member of the Committee to be the Team Leader for each building. The Team Leader would be supported by other members of the Committee. Certainly Bagg Hall and Princeton Center will require the greatest amount of time for study and planning, however, by addressing the lesser problems first, those Team Leaders will become more available to assist with the major issues.
3. Make a request to the primary users of each building to attend a meeting – maybe best to have informal meetings – to flesh out the issues raised by the HTK report. Hopefully the user will be able to provide a full tour of their facility, thus making sure that we have a full understanding of the issues involved.
4. The issues noted in the HTK report fall into three general categories: Space needs; Repairs; Renovations and/or replacement of existing facilities.  Suggest that we prepare a matrix for each building that includes these general topics, with expanded specifics under each heading.
5. Suggest that we establish some milestone dates to accomplish our tasks.

Attachment 3:  Letter to Selectboard regarding heating and Bagg Hall analysis
Jun 26 

FROM:  Facilities Planning Committee

TO:  Princeton Board of Selectmen

 

The Charge to the Committee from the Board of Selectmen specified our expected activities and goals. These include review of the HTK report, gathering information, analyzing that information, and making recommendations to the Board of Selectmen relative to repairs, replacement, renovations and such other work as may be necessary in order to best meet specific issues related to Town-owned buildings. 

 

At our meeting of 24 June we began this process. Based on the HTK report and the Charging document, we have identified a number of immediate issues that should be addressed as soon as possible in order to preserve and protect Town buildings. In particular, we were asked to prioritize the Library heating system and the water infiltration issue at Bagg Hall. We have moved ahead on these.

 

We will prepare a final report at some point in the future. However, we believe that it best to issue interim reports when immediate action is necessary to address items that potentially endanger the public or the buildings. In our opinion, the following actions should be taken soon to avoid problems next winter:

 
1. Heating systems – Goodnow Library, Bagg Hall
Based on the reported deficiencies noted in the HTK report and supported by information provided by the Building Facilities Superintendent, we recommend that the existing boilers and furnace in both buildings be reviewed and evaluated by one of the current heating service providers (i.e., Huhtala, Ace).  We have been in contact with the Library about their heating system concern and they are aware of this recommendation. 

 

We are aware of the fact that the Bagg Hall heating system wasn’t flagged by HTK for immediate replacement. But it’s prudent to have both systems evaluated while a service technician is on site.

The evaluation should include a preventive maintenance servicing of the boilers and furnace; should identify any specific upgrades required at this time; and should include an evaluation of the longevity of the units.

 

We expect there will be some cost involved in this; however, we expect it will be less than $ 1,200.

 
2. Roof, Gutters, Downspouts, Flashing – Bagg Hall
After some discussion with Phil Connors, the HTK report and our experience we believe it wise to address the water infiltration issue from the top down. The poor condition of the slate roof is obvious.

 

We recommend that a roofing consultant, familiar with slate roofs, be retained to evaluate the actual condition of the roof and its associated elements. We have identified such a consultant and expect that the cost would be less than $ 2,000 for this evaluation. Preparation of a specification for repairs would be in addition to this cost.

 

It is possible that some of the leakage is coming through the chimney (no caps) or the masonry. We are looking for a suitable masonry expert. Some expense might have to be duplicated if significant exterior modifications to the building are eventually done. We don’t think it wise to continue to defer maintenance until then.

